
 
 
 

 THE HUTCHINS SCHOOL PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
 
Meeting Minutes: 8th August 2023  
 
Board Room 
 
Meeting Opened: 6.32pm 
 
 
Present:  
 
Rob McEwan, Dayana Baker, Shirl Badenach, Krysta Brocklehurst, Alli McShane, 
Louissa Johnson, Phillippa Bartlett, Kezia Mellars, Kate Woods. 
  
 
Apologies:  
 
Camilla Fox, Louise Christie, Laura Machin, Courtney Bell 
 
Acceptance of Previous Minutes:  
 
Moved – Louissa Johnson  
Seconded – Alli McShane 
 
President’s Report: 
 
General discussion about PA issues since last meeting. 
The recent Anniversary Services were wonderful and a credit to all involved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
Please find attached latest Financial statements as at 7th August 2023.  
 



 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 
 
Principal’s Report: 
 

 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
PARENTS’ ASSOCATION MEETING  
8th August 2023 
 

 
STAFF 

Director of Rowing, Tom Allwright has given notice that he does not wish to continue in the 
role beyond his current contract term (29 August). The Director of Rowing position has been 
advertised with applications closing on Monday 14 August. 
 
STUDENTS 
 

• Hutchins First XI cricketers toured the UK for three weeks from 28 June.  
• Hutchins First XI Soccer Team toured Adelaide in the first week of July.  
• Southern Schools Badminton Finals - Hutchins Year 9 won and Year 10 runners up 

in respective age divisions.  
• The Hutchins School hosted the Hobart City (Secondary) Interschool Chess 

Competition on Monday 26 June. A team of 10 Hutchins students won the 
competition overall by a large margin and they will compete in the state finals in 
Launceston later this year.  

• Our sailing team participated in Teams Racing Nationals in Goolwa, South Australia 
from 5-9 July. The team qualified 4th for the finals and finished 5th overall.  

• Southern Tasmanian Dancing Eisteddfod - Hutchins were represented 37 times. In 
the Junior School section: Year 4 Troupe were awarded 2nd place, Year 3 and Year 
6 Troupes were awarded Highly Commended; and the ELC Troupe performance 
was awarded a Special Mention. In the Secondary School section, our Middle 
School Troupe won 2nd place and in the Secondary School College section our 
Senior Troupe were also awarded 2nd place and won the Champion Group 
section.  



• The Senior Vocal Ensemble performed at the opening of the Special Awards 
Ceremony for the Hobart Eisteddfod. The Barbershop, Senior School Vocal 
ensemble and Chamber trio all received special awards. A special mention for Year 
12 student, Sheng-Yuan Lynch who won the Open Pianoforte Recital Award, the 
Open Pianoforte Concerto Award, the Lady Cross Trophy, the Dr Geoffrey 
Lancaster AO Award, the Adjudicator’s Choice Trophy, the Frances Underwood 
Award for Musicianship, and the Joan Salmon Memorial JS Bach Award. 

UPDATES 
• The Last Daughter – Community screening of the documentary ‘The Last 

Daughter’, followed by an in-person presentation and Q&A by Aunty Brenda 
Matthews on Wednesday 26 July. 

• Ernie Dingo visited the school on Wednesday 2 August. Ernie spent the day visiting 
classrooms, and talking with students and staff about reconciliation.  

• MMG survey of Year 2 and 12 parents is currently underway together with a 
survey of all students from Year 6 – 12 regarding wellbeing. The results of the 
parent survey will be used to inform improvement strategies generally while 
student feedback is focused on student wellbeing.  

 
Rob McEwan 
Principal 
 
 
 
Correspondence: 
 
Incoming – nil 
  
 
Outgoing – nil 
 
 
Actions arising from Previous minutes: 
 
nil 
 
 
Other Business: 
 
 
Junior School Bush Proposal 
 
Kate Woods and Phillippa Bartlett 
 
Tonight is about the first stage, the funding request is for the sum of $4,000.00 to 
obtain a detailed concept and costing for a proposed new nature based play 
space. 



 
See attached Funding Request below. 
 

 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



See attached below strategy ideas/pictures from Miriam Shevland, from Playstreet 
-  Play/ST. 
 

 
 
 
 
Motion moved – From the PA President: 
 
That the PA will fund a quote for the stage concept from Playstreet up to the sum 
of $4,000.00. 
All in favour. Yes. Passed. 
 
A very positive discussion about this proposal.  The PA look forward to seeing 
more information when the concept report is completed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Fathers Day school celebration update– Kate Woods 
 
Two breakfasts are set to happen on Wednesday 30th  and Thursday 31st of 
August 2023 in the auditorium, 7.30-8.15am.  Lots of tickets have been purchased 
already.  We will be looking for some volunteers to help. Matt Groves will speak at 
both events about the importance of outdoor play and other relevant issues. 
 

 
Meeting Closed:  7.30 pm 
 
Next Meeting:  19th September 2023 
 
 


